(2021-2022 年度) 路德會啓聾學校家長通告事由: 2021/22 學年「特別假期」的安排事宜

各位家長:

目前本港 2019 冠狀病毒病第五波疫情極為嚴峻,確診個案屢創新高,特區政府將採取徹底、果斷的行動達至動態清零。行政長官在 2022 年 2 月 22 日公布,政府會調整學校本學年的暑假安排,將原本在 7、8 月的假期提前至 3、4 月,希望讓各界集中精力及資源達至動態清零。

本校按照教育局於 2022 年 2 月 28 日公布之安排調整本年度校曆,本校將於 2022 年 3 月 8 日(二)開始「特別假期」至 2022 年 4 月 18 日(一)止。學生將於 2022 年 4 月 19 日(二)照常上課,上課模式會於 4 月中透過學校網頁或廣播訊息發放,請家長留意。

學校在特別假期期間「不像」過往進行網課期間般保持校舍開放。為減低感染風險,在特別假期期間,家長應盡量安排子女留在家中。如家長需到校領取物資,必先致電學校預約及遵行「疫苗通行證」安排。

學校在「特別假期」期間亦會時刻保持校園環境清潔衞生,並繼續嚴格遵照 教育局發出的《學校健康指引》及衞生防護中心的《預防 2019 冠狀病毒病給 學校的健康指引》。

附上更新的下學期校曆供家長參閱,如有任何問題,請與班主任聯絡。

拉毛

二零二二年三月三日

Lutheran School for the Deaf Parents' Notice (2021/2022) Re: Arrangement of Special Vacation in 2021/22 School Year

Dear Parents.

Hong Kong's fifth wave of COVID-19 epidemic is very severe now, with the number of confirmed cases hitting record high. The Government will act in a comprehensive and decisive way to achieve the target of dynamic zero infection. The Chief Executive announced on 22 February 2022 that the Government will adjust the summer vacation arrangement of all schools in the current school year by bringing forward the holidays from July / August to March / April so that resources from all sectors can be concentrated to achieve the target of dynamic zero infection.

In accordance with the arrangement announced by the Education Bureau on 28 February 2022, our school will adjust the school calendar for this school year. Our school will start the "special vacation" from 8 March 2022 (Tuesday) to 18 April 2022 (Monday). Our students will attend classes as usual from 19 April 2022 (Tuesday). The class mode will be announced through our school website or broadcast message in this mid-April. Parents are advised to pay attention to it.

During the special vacation, unlike the time when online lessons are conducted, our school will not keep our campus open. To reduce the risk of infection, parents should keep their children staying at home as far as possible during the special vacation. If parents need to go to the school to collect supplies, they must call our school to make an appointment and follow the "Vaccine Pass" arrangement.

Our school will keep the school campus clean and hygienic all the time and is required to continue to strictly observe the health measures as stipulated in the "Health Protection Measures for Schools" issued by the EDB and the "Health Advice to Schools for the Prevention of COVID-19" issued by the Centre for Health Protection.

The updated school calendar for the 2nd term is attached for parents' reference. If you have any enquiries, please contact the class teacher.